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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S 

November 20, 2012
Sanbornton Town Office

The Board of Selectmen convened on Tuesday, November 20, 2012 at 4:30 p.m. at the Sanbornton Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Guy Giunta and Karen Ober.  Also in attendance was Bob Veloski the Town Administrator.


1.0 Pledge Allegiance – The attendees recited the pledge.

2.0 Payroll and Account Payable Manifests - The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.  The BOS signed the payroll checks.

3.0 319 Grant Application –  Selectman Ober made a motion to have the Chairman sign the 319 Grant Application, seconded by Selectman Giunta.  The vote was 2 aye, 1 nay (Chairman Nickerson).  The Chairman signed the application.


4.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed correspondence.


5.0 Winnisquam Fire Station – Chairman Nickerson noted in Monday’s paper that Belmont was interested in re-establishing the Winnisquam Fire Station.  He has requested a letter from the Town of Belmont and the BOS can discuss when the letter comes in.


6.0 Cash Flow  – Chairman Nickerson asked the status of the cash flow for the Town.  The TA explained that currently the cash flow is nominal due to the closing out of two major projects, the ARRA project and the “Y” project.  At this point there is no need to take out a TAN because the tax bills have gone out and are due in mid-December.


7.0 Steele Hill Update – The project is finishing up for this year, there is a punch list to finish up next spring.  Steele Hill has been paved up to the resort and should be stripped this week, along with some gravel on the side of the road and driveways.


8.0 Hunkins Pond Road – DOT will be placing some gravel alongside of the work they did this year.


9.0 Planning Board request – The BOS will discuss at the next BOS meeting.


10.0 Motion to adjourn – At 5:05 p.m. Selectman Giunta made a motion to adjourn the meeting, the motion was seconded by Chairman Nickerson. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 
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